

## Intel Announces David Pottruck to Retire from Board of Directors

SANTA CLARA, Calif.--(BUSINESS WIRE)-- Intel Corporation today announced that David S. Pottruck informed the company that he will not stand for re-election to Intel's Board of Directors at Intel's 2018 Annual Stockholders' Meeting. Pottruck, a member of the Board since 1998, will continue to serve as a director until the expiration of his current term at the 2018 Annual Stockholders' Meeting.

In making his decision, Pottruck stated, "It has been an honor to serve on the Intel board for 20 years and I believe with our new members in place it's time to continue to refresh our board with new ideas and perspectives. I believe firmly Intel's greatest opportunities are yet ahead."

"We are grateful for Dave's many years of service to the board and wish him continued success in his future endeavors," said Intel Chairman, Andy Bryant. "Intel continues to transform itself for growth in new, data-driven market segments, and we intend to continue adding new and diverse perspectives to our board in support of Intel's transformation."

## About Intel

Intel (Nasdaq: INTC) expands the boundaries of technology to make the most amazing experiences possible. Information about Intel can be found at <a href="newsroom.intel.com">newsroom.intel.com</a> and <a href="intel.com">intel.com</a>.

Intel and the Intel logo are trademarks of Intel Corporation in the United States and other countries.

View source version on businesswire.com: <a href="http://www.businesswire.com/news/home/20180216005628/en/">http://www.businesswire.com/news/home/20180216005628/en/</a>

Intel Corporation
Investor Relations
Trey Campbell, +1-503-696 2829
trey.s.campbell@intel.com
or
Media Relations
Cara Walker, 503-696-0831
cara.walker@intel.com

Source: Intel Corporation